June 2, 2020

Board of Education Meeting Transcription

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Okay. I just like to mention that this meeting will be recorded. So we'll move forward. We have a guorum. I like to call the meeting to order. And I like to have a motion to approve the June 2nd board meeting as presented and might have them.

Renee Kates: Motion

Debra Barbiani: Who's that?

Renee Kates: motion

Debra Barbiani: Renee second

Fiorella Muscia: second

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer Oh fiorella, I'm sorry.

Fiorella Muscia: fiorella That's okay.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you. All right any discussion on the agenda? Hearing none. I'll do a roll

call for Sarah, the Renee

Renee Kates: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: fiorella

Fiorella Muscia: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Mike Jennifer

Mike Weiner: Yes.

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: and myself is a yes motion carries. Okay down to correspondence, I believe we had any correspondence to be driving.

Ivan Katz: Not that I'm aware of.

Debra Barbiani: Down to no, I didn't think so down to public recognition. I haven't received any recognitions. Do we have our student board member in attendance tonight?

Ivan Katz: Tulsi had indicated that she was going to be here. I don't know she is.

Debra Barbiani: Okay.

*Ivan Katz:* But I would like to ask on thing and maybe I see the principal Adams is here. I've been asked if our students are planning to do anything educationally with the current protests going on right? perhaps a principle Adam that you could check with Tulsi to see if the students are going to be doing anything whether it's putting together something like Video collage a did that would be great if you could let me know.

Dawne Adams: so so I will say that I did have one student reach out, you know really concerned about the events that are happening and asking for the school support and I did meet with guidance counselors and social workers this morning and I just like 10 minutes ago and they're sending an email to all of the students and I'm drafting one for the and ICC or blind copied rather the staff I'm sending one to staff just with a list of Resources contact. Numbers for our social workers because I feel it's trauma on top of trauma or a lot of our kids.

*Ivan Katz:* Sure, II don't want to create any extra work, but you know, I know But you know, I know how motivated

Dawne Adams: Yep.

*Ivan Katz:* our students are. So maybe check with Tulsi. She's our student board member if there's anything that the goods are interested in doing to support current events. I'd be happy to hear about that and I did see the email that gets sent out to support our kids. But if there are any thing that L think kids would like to do to help them. Certainly be interested in hearing

Dawne Adams: okay, I'll take my cue from the

Ivan Katz: about that.

Dawne Adams: students and I'll let them know that that's certainly an option.

Ivan Katz: Thank you.

Dawne Adams: Thanks.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you, Dawn. Okay. All right moving on to the

Ivan Katz: Thank you. I can tell you that with the end of the year coming to a close pretty soon and with the number of positions that are we're getting ready to fill. I am starting the screening interview process to replace the Irreplaceable. Dr. Evans and his role as assistant superintendent this week. I'm not sure how long the process is going to be I think. Pad probably 36 or 37 applicants and I'm going to start screening this week and I'm hopeful get closer to

Jennifer Reinhardt: football

*Ivan Katz:* the end month that will be able to put together. Hopefully a final set of interviews Lee leading towards an appointment. But this is Stir still early in the process and I'm just happy to see that there's been much interest as as we've seen thus far. So I'll keep you posted on that. I have been asked to share with the school board and the school Community kind of a an update on what the closure has meant for the Fallsburg Central School District. The things we've done

to that end. I've worked with dr. Evans and our administrative team for them to come up with kind of a closure experience update to highlight all the things that have taken place up to this point. And with that I'm going to hand the Baton over to your Evans

*Matt Evans:* Thank you. Dr. Katz. Good evening. Everyone this Barbie I need if I may share my screen because I have the Google slide deck loaded here with me.

Debra Barbiani: Absolutely.

Matt Evans: Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you.

Renee Kates: Yes.

Matt Evans: You'll forgive me I just got booted. So, let me try this again, the entire screen Okay, there we are. So good evening everyone and in response to dr. Katz's request. I compiled this report with district and administrators and though in many of my reports of years past included a great deal of data these to our data these are data in the form of anecdote and other observations that our staff have made along the way in what's been challenging time for all challenging because many have been asked to do things that they had no experience in and to connect it with students in ways that were unfamiliar to them while they and their students were undergoing some pretty significant upheavals in our society. This this weekend events notwithstanding. So just a general overall timeline just to kind of refresh everyone's memory on March 16th also all In County Schools were closed due to the covid-19 emergency right around that time. The governor issued his emergency declaration as well. We immediately posted online learning opportunities that were primarily Geared for parents and students on their own at home. We were operating under the advisement that the first few days of the closure. We would be utilizing snow days and the spring break spring break days. So long as we had them. So those first 20 Days were still days to give or that's what we were operating under at that time. We immediately begin breakfast and lunch deliveries on March 17th, and we and working with the staff and Teachers Association. We resumed on April 1st. So it says resumed instruction. It's a bit of a misnomer. We actually used April first as a conference day for teachers to prep to deliver remote learning activities, and then the rollout was I say relatively complete by that Friday April 3rd. Some teachers were ready to go online even prior to April 1st and had done. So on their own we have identified June 12th as the last day of new instruction and what this means is that that will be the last day in which new activities are posted in Google Classroom. We required that all teachers and students engage in remote learning through Google classroom or other online software in Gray. 3 through 12 that was a pretty significant undertaking and we'll get into that in a few minutes. So as I mentioned before I ask my colleagues to contribute to this slide deck for a couple reasons one. I wanted to kind of share with the community how Google Slides could can be used as a learning tool by means of producing slides and Reflections, but I also wanted to acknowledge them for their work as well. These colleagues of mine have worked diligently. Under some pretty stressful situations and without all of the normal tools at their disposal just as the rest of our staff and community members have as well during this crisis. So in some of the operations that mr. Greco has spearheaded obviously meals the biggest one relative to our connection with school our students and Community we serve on average over 1,300 meals per day breakfast and lunch.

We have staff come in and prep them. meals they are then delivered by Rolling be buses and we started that on March 17th that is continued without interruption save for the Memorial Day holiday and weekends and we've also recently partnered with a private donor who is providing through a believe the rotary the Liberty Monticello rotary meals to families in need over the weekend. Our facilities it's been a bit of a silver lining relative to not having students and staff most staff in the building. We have been able to continue with modest interruptions with our construction efforts primarily in the Junior Senior High School. This is a picture. I believe of the swimming pool area. We were also undergoing some pretty significant asbestos abatement presently that has resulted in the closure of much of the Junior/Senior High School. So the good news is that that construction has Been able to go on but it has been a challenge for our staff to locate materials and resources and Miss Adams and mr. Bingley and others have been relocated during this closure relative to technology. We recognized early on that, learning of students in grades 3 through 12 in particular mrs. Tingly surveyed our students relative to what their technology needs abilities and access were we Receive 1523 responses. But of those when we narrowed it down. They were 1113 unique responses. We then set about Distributing Chromebooks through the work of mrs. Tingly and the technology department as well as the principals and other teachers and staff members who came in to coordinate deliveries, not only pickups by teachers or accepting pickups by parents, but also deliveries through rolling. G buses we've distributed approximately 600 Chromebooks and we still have another 50 that parents and students have signed up for and we also identify the need of internet connectivity and we issued the surveys we then review the responses. We then head teachers and staff look at the lists of students who responded and then they made contact as well. Once they start posting once they start at the post activities. I won't rain and we basically recognize the need for about Additional hotspots and most of those have been picked up. This is a new wrinkle for us. But as we meet this evening, we believe that most if not, all of the students in grades 3 through 12 who need internet connection and Hardware have that relatively speaking whether or not a majority of them are engaging regularly in the process is another question and it's Difficult to really ascertain that except to going on a one-by-one student basis with teachers anecdotally what we're hearing from teachers is about half of the students are regularly engaging instructional activities. However, most of the students are

## Ivan Katz:

Matt Evans: engaging in you know with their teachers by way of email and hey, how's it doing and so forth. So we still have things to learn there are technology department. Also took on a among other things are now a kind of a Immunity help desk. So we do respond to parents and students in terms of technical assistance that they need. This is an addition to our regular work of school messages being sent out website post social media posts and virtual Board of Education meetings. Like we're currently undertaking our tech department also had to get staff up to date pretty quickly and Google meet and Google Hangout Google Classroom resources and then adjusting some of our other practices. In the school tool Gradebook functions as well as online student registrations. We now conduct all of our student registrations online through document uploads and other Google form work that mrs. Tingly Ms. Benzenberg Miss Russell and others have worked hard to get up and running but that is operational. It's been operational for about a month now. in terms of curriculum and instruction. and his lens lan to contribute in terms of some of the work that they've done in primarily, you know, our work has shifted from being, you know schools as schools as we know them to almost quasi Amazon If you will whether those mean meals being distributed or Chromebooks or paper packets for all students

in grades K through 2 and initially those families, that weren't To the internet we had teachers create packets those were printed distributed through the work of office staff and other volunteers. And since that time we've also Mary Kate has coordinated the redistribution of student belongings. So over 800 bat individual student bags were packed with student belongings. They were then brought to the gymnasium and coordinated and as of Sunday about 511 bags were picked up by parents. So almost 300 bags of personal belongings and effect of students are waiting to be either delivered or picked up and this is an addition to obviously the Chromebooks the packets the report cards that still needed to be printed and mailed home and Miss Stein our also worked with a PTA to squeeze in the distribution of some fundraisers in there as well. This is all in addition to you know, the online learning that's been going on by our staff and the regular work that would Be normally happening this time of year as well. Whether that be budgeting comprehensive planning goals or review of the code of conduct teach assignments for the next year packing up of classrooms and our staff have also worked hard to create and and produce videos teachers and staff members are doing that on their own the PBS committee has done that. They're planning a sixth-grade virtual graduation. There's also been A series of videos that Miss Stein our and the administrators have produced I've shared this slide Deck with you. You're certainly welcome to see these at your leisure but these are just But these are just some of the ways that not only are we connecting with staff have taken on kind of a new skill set in reaching out to families out to families and students at the Junior Senior High School much of the same in terms of Chromebook distribution packet distribution for those students who have needed it some of the things that Miss Adams wrestling with that are a little bit different is that the locker clean out and getting student materials and personal effects to students had to be expedited because of the asbestos abatement and other construction work that was going on in the Junior/Senior High School so that got up and running pretty quickly as well other usual things that would be going on this time of year the packing up of offices distribution of student working papers code of conduct review. However, all of these are being done virtually or with kind of a skeleton crew who comes in and kind of donate or volunteers time to be in the building to respond to student needs or home visits conducted by staff to make sure they are safe as well. The additional wrinkle at the Junior Senior High School is obviously graduation and Ms. Adams Administration and other school staff are beginning production of graduation and my understanding and correct me if I'm wrong this Adams is that individual students are coming in. With small groups of immediate family members and we are shooting videos of them receiving their diplomas on stage. Is that correct? There's Adam.

Dawne Adams: Yes. Yep. Yeah, we have it starting actually tomorrow. I'll be there early in the morning. The stage is set I can share. A picture of what the stage looks like. It's amazing and I think it's going to be a really nice event.

*Matt Evans:* great, and then at some point that

Matt Evans: will be thank you Miss Adams that will be compiled in a video and then posted on our YouTube channel. We've also begun senior spotlights and this is Helen man, Sia. You may have met remember Helen she presented on the drama club earlier in the year, but we're posting these on a regular basis now on our at Fallsburg CSD Twitter feed so Twitter go there if you want to see some of our seniors Who are being featured in terms of what their what they've done at Fallsburg Junior Senior High School as well as their career plans and also, you know some of the work that our staff have done in addition to the regular online instructional pieces.

We partnered with Bethel Woods and have distributed Growing Hope seed packets the student government Association produced a short video clip and that we believe it's going to be an ongoing production and here on the right. You see mrs. Mayer and misery our senior class advisors. Worked to coordinate and produce these placards the signs that are being posted on The Lawns of Fallsburg Junior/Senior High School class of 2020 seniors throughout the community in terms of wellness and physical education is Lindsay and others are working are collaborating to kind of keep spirits up and wellness and physical education at the Forefront next Friday and June 12th will be a staff family Friday dance party from three. G to 4 p.m. And then on Saturday, June 13th Ms. Lendzian and mrs. Esposito and I imagine some others are coordinating a parade throughout the community that begins at 10 a.m. At Benjamin coaster elementary school board members should check their Fallsburg CSD dotnet email accounts for details on those events. And if you didn't receive them just email them as Lindsay and it s Lindsay and at Fallsburg CSD dotnet for more details. We want to a small Grant. award for wellness and we've used those funds to help purchase new thermal carrier bags to assist in the food distribution process during this emergency and will retain those bags at some point 1 this hopefully when this crisis ends and in physical education are phys Ed teachers have obviously conducted online learning experiences for students and most recently our elementary phys Ed staff have coordinated with the elementary PBIS staff. G produce a Virtual Field a that has been successful and is guite a interesting event. And and I really appreciate the work that they've been doing to do that and oh by the way the Board of Regents also published new phys Ed learning standards during this crisis. Luckily. They have postponed full implementation off until fall of 2023, but our teachers have just begun to crack the surface on that in terms of Athletics our spring coaches continue to do their work. work as best as possible and reaching out to their team members to encourage them to continue to develop their skills and hence their skills in as much as possible while being home some intramural supervisors continued that work as well. We created a false Berg Athletics Twitter account. We've updated the student athletic code of conduct and as recent as this afternoon is lens lan and others have produced a virtual Athletics Awards presentation. So this is a new hyperlink. It's on our Channel and I would be encouraged a board members to give that a look as well as some of the other, you know late in the year uniform collection. We are maintenance crew is upgraded the field the softball field at the elementary school. And Miz lens lan is joined the section 9 covid-19. And others have had to done a have had to dramatically redesign how CSE and 504 meetings and other services are being conducted for our students with learning disabilities and 504 exemptions. They have coordinated Google Hangout virtual meetings with parents and staff members for the IEP reviews and 504 meetings. They have also worked with teachers Tas and other paraprofessionals to make sure that they continue To provide some level of services live to students either through telephone or Google classroom or other Hangouts meetings similarly are related Services Personnel speech and language occupational therapy physical therapy and counselors conduct regular check-ins with students virtually. These are different for every student that can be phone calls. They can be Google Hangouts and so forth and mrs. Russell and mrs. McCoy. I've asked them have asked those staff members to document those meetings and they continue those regular check-ins throughout the closures throughout the closure to make sure that our students who need them are getting those supports and especially this is true of counseling even though we've been closed our Counseling Services continue as best as they can our social workers counselors School psychologists have worked hard to learn how to do this. This is not the easiest thing to do when we think about things like

Matt Evans: confidentiality and you know what the setting might be like in the home and whether or not a student feels free to open up with a counselor while at home but we've also our social workers have produced a social work Corner regular blog and email where they're putting out resources and information to our staff and community. So I've covered an awful lot of ground and just a few images from this closure that I've gathered the top left Miss colavito. Mrs. Mayer and this a board on their own have conducted regular collections of we talked about the seed packets before but also hygiene products and those get delivered semi-regularly on the rolling V. Bus runs that deliver the meals a special thank you to them you seem is met and our Staff with some of the the meals regular being prepared to be picked up at the elementary school on the bottom. Right is mid it Ms. Edwards and Miss Stinehour on the day of our initial Chromebook distribution bringing out Chromebooks and other packets to parents for pickup and the upper right hand corner. Those are our 3D printers. Mr. Thomas took with him Upon Our direction to create along with other school districts in the county and region personal protective equipment. For medical staff on 3D printers. So he produced hundreds of those at his home and those were redistributed to a Catskill Regional and other Healthcare networks. So that medical professionals could use them during this covid crisis. So on behalf of the district, I want to thank all of our staff and community members for what they've done during this closure. I hope they stay well and I hope the board members stay well. so does anyone have any questions?

Ivan Katz: I would like to take a moment and thank you. Dr. Evans and administrators for putting this presentation together in the few slides that we've seen. We've seen a summary of all the events that have taken place in the past few weeks and I can tell you that those few pages do not do justice to the hundreds. If not thousands of hours that our staff has put forth at at every level whether it's in the classroom, whether it's guiding students there. It's feeding them providing them with resources that are necessary for this closure. I'm aware of the many many hours and I'm sure that there are lots more hours taking place in the background that we never be aware of but I can tell you I owe the deepest debt of gratitude to our staff and our community members and Parents who have been working as a team throughout this long term closure to provide for students to the greatest extent possible given the circumstances we find ourselves and and I'm as superintendent of schools. I couldn't be prouder of those efforts now as we move into the month of June and we prepare for the end of the school year and we also begin planning what the fall is going to look like. Which at this point is an unknown I'm aware that the governor of the state of New York will be issuing guidance to the school district. And once we receive timely

Ivan Katz: time to prepare a re-entry plan that we will have to submit to the state of New York in the month of July. I am beginning to meet with staff. I have discussed previously that I'm putting together a pandemic Force I will activate the task force once I get the actual guidance from the governor so that we can look at re-entry plan and what the effects of the closure has been on the various stakeholders in the school Community. It will not be an easy lift and there's lots of questions that will take place. Everything's happened happening slowly. The governor is for phase opening is underway with different parts. Of the state at different phases of opening and we are aware that the school reopening. For of that for phase program so we will continue posted. But again, I just want to thank all members of the school Community for working as a team to make this school closure as successful if possible. So, thank you and that's the report that was

Jane Tingley: Dr. Katz Miss Barbiani is no longer in the meeting up. She just came back in.

*Ivan Katz:* Oh good. Thank you for sharing that Deb. I just finished my report and we are up to administrators reports.

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Yeah, I had a problem. I couldn't hear and you were taught I couldn't hear anything you were saying, so I went out and came back. So now we're good.

Ivan Katz: No worries, some people consider that Poetic Justice.

Debra Barbiani: Okay. All right. Thank you very much for down to the administrators report any questions or comments on that? Okay hearing none. We we can move down to our business Report with mr. Greco.

Dan Grecco: Good evening, everyone. Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Good evening.

Dan Grecco: The district has published several requests for proposals request proposals proposals is the process of the district uses to advertise for goods and services that it will need in the upcoming school year. We have published Employee Assistance Plan School physician Universal Pre-K OT PT Services per diem nursing services and plumbing services. Those rfps are due back to the central office by 2 p.m. On Thursday and will be That time the district's auditor and or areas has contacted the district to start arranging a schedule for the year-end audit. We expect to have discussions as to what that will look like. And I believe we are just now starting to set up a schedule for the entrance conference. And finally, the school district expects to have excess expenditure Authority remaining at the end of the school year and on June 17th. I will be presenting to the board presentation on reserves and possible uses of some of those funds. Are there any questions?

Debra Barbiani: Great.

Renee Kates: terrific good

Debra Barbiani: I think that's good in the next event to is our budget vote.

Dan Grecco: Yes, that will be on Tuesday.

Debra Barbiani: Right. Okay. Alright. Well, thank you for your report.

Dan Grecco: Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Okay, we're moving on to our minutes. May I have a motion to approve the minutes as presented? Mike

Mike Weiner: motion

Jennifer Reinhardt: second

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer discuss session on the

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yep.

Debra Barbiani: minutes. Okay hearing none. I'll do a roll. Call Renee.

Renee Kates: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: G arella

Fiorella Muscia: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Mike

Mike Weiner: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Sean

Sean Wall-Carty: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Kathy

Kathy Rappaport: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Arlene and I may yes. Motion carries. We're on to our action items and this Okay. is the to approve the consent agenda. I'm just looking at item J 1 through j11 as presented an emotion.

Jennifer Reinhardt:

Mike Weiner: motion

Debra Barbiani: Mike second

Jennifer Reinhardt: Jennifer

Renee Kates: second

Debra Barbiani: Renee okay.

Renee Kates: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Do we have discussion on the motion? Hearing none. I'll do the roll. Call Arlene.

Arlene are you there?

Fiorella Muscia: She's on mute.

Debra Barbiani: Okay your mute, Arlene. All right. I'll I'll come back Kathy.

Kathy Rappaport: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Sean

Sean Wall-Carty: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Mike

Mike Weiner: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: your Ella

Fiorella Muscia: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Renee

Renee Kates: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: and yes, and your vote is for consent

Arlene Hussey: Debbie G hear me now. Okay.

Debra Barbiani: agenda. Okay. Yes. Okay motion carries. Thank you.

Ivan Katz: If I may be president Barbiani

Debra Barbiani: Yes.

*Ivan Katz:* resignation that resignation was for a Dr. Evans and I would just like to take if I may I'm going to ask if if you are not silence, please silence your screen.

Debra Barbiani: Just put yourself on mute.

*Ivan Katz:* Yeah, thank you. Dr. Evans has been here in the district for over two decades in the role of teacher Elementary principal and assistant superintendent of schools. And I am very proud of the work that he's done and the difference that he has made for the school district in curriculum and instruction and all the other activities that he has been a part of for well over two

decades. Kids, it's bittersweet for me as superintendent of schools to lose somebody like dr. Evans who really has made a great difference here in the time they spent here, but I'm also happy for him on a personal level as he will now be the new superintendent of schools in our neighboring District of Monticello, and I certainly wish him the best of everything and his new career and next chapter of his. His professional life. Dr. Evans. Thank you for the time that you spent here at Fallsburg and for the difference you've made in the lives of students and members of the school Community. Thank you.

*Matt Evans:* Thank you. Dr. Katz. Thank you board members for all of your support over the years. It's been an absolute pleasure, and I wish the district the best of everything and the days months and years to come. Thank you.

Jennifer Reinhardt: Congratulations.

Debra Barbiani: Yes. Congratulations, Doctor Evans.

Matt Evans: Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Okay.

Matt Evans: It's much easier doing this in a Google Hangout, by the way.

Debra Barbiani: Yeah, but we know where you are you will be close. Thank you for everything you've done for us and we will definitely be in touch.

Matt Evans: Thank you, Miss Barbiani.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you. Okay. Now we're on to our other action items. We have a motion to appoint the chairperson person of the election may have a motion to present I believe that is the arella.

Mike Weiner: motion

Debra Barbiani: Okay, so we have Mike second was who

Jennifer Reinhardt:

Debra Barbiani: is second Jennifer? Okay. Thank you motion. Okay any discussion on the motion? Thank you now. I'll take a roll call Renee. I think we'll have to you Renee.

Arlene Hussey: Yeah,

Renee Kates: Yes, yes.

Arlene Hussey:

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Fiorella.

Fiorella Muscia: abstain

Debra Barbiani: Thank you, Mike.

Mike Weiner: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Dawn

Sean Wall-Carty: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Kathy

Kathy Rappaport: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Arlene

Arlene Hussey: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: and I'm a yes motion carries. Thank you very much for being our chairperson.

Fiorella Muscia: You're very welcome.

Debra Barbiani: Okay, next run to our second public recognition. I did not receive any recognition. So we'll move on to board time committee reports. I'll start out with Renee.

Renee Kates: I do not have a committee report because our committee was supposed to be doing the school and engagement day which obviously has not happened and I'm hoping it will happen next year. But if I may say something going back to dr. Evans, I would like to tell him that I was at the board meeting when dr. Evans and mrs. Evans came in and we'll hired by the So I'm not sure how long ago that was but I remember being at that board meeting. So that's how long I've been coming to board meetings. And I don't know. What year was that? Dr. Evans?

*Matt Evans:* That was June of 2001 and it was in the music the band room at the elementary school.

Arlene Hussey: And that and that's when I retired

Renee Kates: exactly

Arlene Hussey: right?

Renee Kates: And I was at that board meeting.

Matt Evans: Yes. Yep.

Renee Kates: I remember meeting you and Elizabeth.

Matt Evans: Yep.

Renee Kates: Absolutely. It left a very good impression.

Matt Evans: Thank you, Renee.

Renee Kates: Good luck to you.

*Matt Evans:* Thank you. Thank you for night.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you. Okay, we're on to fiorella.

Fiorella Muscia: Now I don't have it. Sorry.

Debra Barbiani: Oh, that's okay. Thank you. Thank you, Mike.

Mike Weiner: No report, but I do have a question going back a couple of months ago. We received a generous donation by the siddha and it was wondering whatever did we do with the funds?

*Ivan Katz:* Well every year that that money goes into the general fund and it's not specifically earmarked normally this year. We decided to put those monies for The Vape detectors that we were looking at. I learned of the board to that several months ago and this that the the amount of money that they gave and the cost of The Vape detectors. We're a good match. So we're hoping once where schools

Mike Weiner: Okay.

*Ivan Katz:* open that goes Vape detectors will be In place, I understand that the installations either complete or close to complete and what they'll be ready to go once our Junior Senior High School reopens.

Mike Weiner: Okay. Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Thank you, Jennifer.

Jennifer Reinhardt: no report

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Thank you Shawn.

Sean Wall-Carty: no report

Debra Barbiani: Okay, Thank you. Shawn, Kathy. Okay, Arlene.

Kathy Rappaport: I don't have a report.

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Thank you Cathy.

Arlene Hussey: No report right now.

Debra Barbiani: Okay. Thank you. All right. We have no older new business. Why do we need a knee? Do we have a need for an executive session? No, okay. Can I can I have a motion to adjourn

Renee Kates: I have I have some Deb I have

Debra Barbiani: the meeting?

Renee Kates: something to say.

Debra Barbiani: Is this for time or was this or is

Renee Kates: Yeah.

Debra Barbiani: for old and new business?

Renee Kates: Well, I guess it's do business old business, but I just want to remind everybody to send in their ballots ASAP and see what's because I don't hear too much going on about people voting.

*Debra Barbiani:* Okay. Yep. The boat is next Tuesday, June 9th. Thank you very much. Okay, so moving on to the German may have a motion to adjourn.

Mike Weiner: motion

Debra Barbiani: Mike and Jen and Shawn.

Sean Wall-Carty: second

Debra Barbiani: Okay any discussion on the motion hearing none do the roll call Renee?

Renee Kates: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: fiorella

Fiorella Muscia: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Mike

Mike Weiner: yes.

Debra Barbiani: Jennifer John

Jennifer Reinhardt: Yes.

Sean Wall-Carty: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Kathy

Kathy Rappaport: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Arlene and my son.

Arlene Hussey: Yes.

Debra Barbiani: Yes, okay. Thank you everyone for attending

Jennifer Reinhardt: chocolate

Debra Barbiani: have a safe evening.

Mike Weiner: YouTube

Arlene Hussey: yuto

Sean Wall-Carty: Thank you.

Debra Barbiani: Good night.

Sean Wall-Carty: You too.